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Principal’s Message 

Dear parents and member of the Cowra High School community 

Term Three has seen us already reach Week 4. The Cowra High School 
community have been working hard on preparing our Year 12 students for the Trial 
Higher School Certificate Examinations, promoting Education Week and continuing 
high expectations in all classrooms where quality teaching and learning is of the 
highest priority for all students.  

Over the next two weeks, our Year 12 students are experiencing a taste of the 
Higher School Certificate sitting their trial examinations. The Cowra High School 
Family wish them all the best.  It is important that when students receive feedback 
from teachers they will build on their skills, knowledge, confidence and match 
fitness for the Higher School Certificate Examinations commencing in October. 

Education Week celebrating ‘Learning Together’ was successful last week. Our 
reinvigorated front foyer was shared with the community and I would like to thank 
Lucy Vaughan for her leadership composing a short film for Facebook, Anne Tree 
our Business Manager for liaising with local businesses designing the foyer and 
Aunty Robyn Coffey and Dean Murray for the Aboriginal artwork commissioned 
and Joyanne Rowston our SAM for arranging the photographs and the honour 
board. Congratulations to you all for your efficient collaboration.  

I would like to thank our Mayor Mr Bill West who visited our school last week,  
composed a short film promoting our school as a past student and the benefits of 
public education. Thank you for your ongoing support, Cowra High School are very 
fortunate for your partnership and look forward to you continuing to be part of our 
school community.  

The leadership team concluded Education Week celebrations promoting Cowra 
High School at the Breakout Brasserie and Mick Skinner’s Butchery. They 
promoted the P and C 1000 Club raffle and raised $650 as well as sharing 
information packs about the school and what public education offers to all students. 
Many thanks to the community for supporting this fundraising opportunity, our 
students will continue to be in the community selling tickets prior to it being drawn 
on the 15

th
 October.  Thank you to those community members who have emailed 

how impressed they were with our leadership team in their school uniform and how 
they communicated with people. See below an email from Lyn Gray at Fly Ox Pty 
Ltd Cowra who was in awe of our students. 

Good morning, 

Last Friday there was group of your students outside the Breakout Café selling 
raffle tickets. 

I just wanted to commend you on their presentation in public with their uniforms 
immaculate and the students’ manners and interaction a credit to their parents and 
your school. They were polite, cheerful and wonderful representatives of your 
school. 

These young people will make great citizens and leaders in the future.  

Thank you Lyn for taking the time to commend our Leadership team. 

Our Year 6 into 7 evening was very successful, many parents and their children 
attended to receive information packs and talk to the staff about what high school 
will look like in 2021. I would like to thank Grahame from the Cowra Showground 
Pavilion for hosting us, where we were able to highlight how we support Year 7 
prior to starting in 2021. Further thanks for supporting the evening is to Cowra Mr 
Embroidery who provided vouchers for all students who attended the evening.  
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 Camden Exchange will look a little different this year. Continued Department of Education restrictions have 

limited inter school sporting events. The schools have decided to host virtual sporting events, Mr Berry is finalising 
how that will look over the next few weeks and communicate to all students and families.  

Next week our 2021 school captains will have the school community vote and we wish all the candidates the very 
best of luck as they address the school with their vision of leadership and how they will lead the student body.  

Staff this week have been part of strategic professional learning in teaching and learning groups working 
collaboratively to evaluate our wellbeing direction for the remainder of 2020 and leading into 2021. Part of our focus 
is for student’s health and wellbeing to be nurtured and therefore are able to learn and engage to their full potential. I 
would like to thank Mr Berry and the Positive Behaviour Learning Team for leading this valuable professional 
learning to support the students of Cowra High School.  

Have a wonderful fortnight and I look forward to sharing further student and staff achievements in Week 6. 

Kind Regards  

Helene Hamilton.  

 

 

Welcome to Week Four - We have had a busy week as always - with Captain nominations, Year 12 Trial 
Examinations and as one door closes another opens, we were very excited to see our new Year 6 students at the 
showground pavilion last Thursday and speak to the new intake of Year 7 in 2021. 

In the world of curriculum we have been busy getting the subject lines ready for 2021 for our Year 11, 10 and 9 
electives. The online system is closed and if any late changes need to be discussed, students can see Ms Robinson 
as soon as possible. 

Good luck to the incoming Captains and to Year 12 for the rest of your trials. 

Megan Robinson 

Deputy Principal 

 

 

Term 3 has continued with a focus on teaching and learning with our comprehensive wellbeing support underpinning 
everything we do. Our HSC students are in their final term of fulltime face to face teaching and learning with their trial 
exams also underway. It was wonderful to see so many students ensuring they were ready for this important time by 
making use of the comprehensive support network available here at the school, and the ongoing support of parents 
and carers is of course much appreciated. I encourage everyone involved in the HSC to remember that advice from 
the Department of Education for students and their families is also available in the guide published in our last 
newsletter – find it by searching using the hashtag #StayHealthyHSC. 

The Cowra High School Health Hub continues to evolve with a soft launch towards being fully operational later this 
term. We featured the Hub as part of Education Week and an opportunity for key stakeholders from the community 
involved with the hub, as we move forward, has been extended to attend a launch event. Please keep an eye on our 
website and social media pages for further information. 

This week saw the delivery of another component of the Stage 6 Life Ready course (formerly ‘Crossroads’) to our 
Year 11 students. A big thank you to Year Adviser Megan Mackenzie and Careers Adviser Prue Williams for their 
efforts in delivering this next component. Tuesday of Week 5 will also see the continuation of this program of 
modules designed to give our students the best chance to be “Life Ready” for all potential post-school challenges. 

Again, we have one more of the colder months still remaining with wet weather dominating. Please ensure you are 
familiar with our uniform requirements and current policy via the school website, and if you require any assistance in 
ensuring your child has the correct winter uniform for school, please contact the front office; the school is more than 
happy to assist. 

Anthony Hamer 

Deputy Principal Wellbeing 

From the Deputy 

Deputy Principal - Wellbeing Report 
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Keeping Up-To-Date Clothing Pool 

If you have any unwanted school 

uniforms please drop them into the 

front office so that they can be added 

to the school clothing pool. If you 

require any items please contact the 

school office on 63421766. 

 

 

SO MANY WAYS TO KEEP 

UP TO DATE AT COWRA 

HIGH SCHOOL 

 

 

 

What’s coming up?...... 

AUGUST 

10th-21st Trial HSC Exams 

15th-23rd Science Week 

18th Year 11 Life Ready - Day 2 

 

 

 

Cowra High School 

Canteen 

Has a new Instagram 

account! 

 

 

Follow……...CHSCanteen 

Come and follow us to hear about our daily 

specials, meal deals, and see what's new in the 

Canteen. 

!!!PLEASE PAY PROMPTLY!!! 

School Fees can be paid by the following options: 

Online credit card payment via our school website:  

https://cowra-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/  

Visa or MasterCard accepted 

EFTPOS over the phone  payment 

Cheque via mail NOW DUE 

https://cowra-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/
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Keeping Up-To-Date 

Check-in Assessment 

Dear parents and carers, 

Year 9 students will participate in a Check-in assessment during Week 5 from the 17th of 
August - 21st August, 2020.   

The Check-in assessment is an online literacy and numeracy assessment conducted during 
lesson time that will supplement existing school practices to identify how students are 
performing in literacy and numeracy. This assessment is to help teachers tailor their teaching 
more specifically to student needs. 

Please inform the school if your child has special needs requiring support to complete an 
online assessment. 

Students will be asked to bring headphones or earbuds that plug into a computer to 
enable them to hear audio during the assessment. Earbuds used for mobile phones or 
other portable devices may be suitable for use during the assessment. The type of computer 
connection needed is a jack or USB.  

If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact Casey Brien or Kerrie Smith 
(Learning and Support Teachers). 
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Cowra Regional Galleries 
Exhibition & Awards for Visual 
Art Students in Stages 5 and 6.  

This is a fantastic opportunity to 
connect students to audiences beyond 
the school gate and see their artwork 
presented in a professional public art 
gallery. Last year the gallery presented 
the artwork of over 60 students from 

eight high schools in the region including painting, drawing, photography, digital computer imagery, ceramics and 
sculpture. Cowra High School students annually participate in this exhibition and awards. Currently students are busy 
working towards refining their submissions for the exhibition. This is also an opportunity for the Cowra community to view 

the HSC Visual Arts Bodies of Work. This exhibition is free to attend, it will run from the 21st November to 6th December 
2020 at Cowra Regional Gallery . 

Year 11 Visual Arts 

Students have explored both 2D and 3D artmaking throughout Semester One and Two, experimenting with panting 
techniques and different media to replicate famous paintings. This term students are looking closely at sculpture and 
architecture, with a specific influence from architects Glenn Murcutt and Frank Gehry to design and construct their own 
building.  

 

Learning in CAPA 

Year 11 Paintings 

Year 11 Architectural Designs 
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Learning in CAPA 

 

Stage 5 Visual Arts 

Students in Years 9 and 10 Visual Arts are currently exploring a wide range of 2D artmaking methods to produce a book of 

drawings. Students have experimented with monotype printing, screen printing and drawing techniques. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Stage 5 Photography  

Photography students are currently exploring the newly installed darkroom, creating photograms and learning the exposure 
and development process. Students are also experimenting with photographic lighting and portraiture.  
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Stage 5 Music  

Students are currently studying blues music, exploring performance aspects and stylistic features. Playing ‘Johnny B 
Goode’ by Chuck Berry.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Year 7 Visual Arts 

Year 7 are currently exploring ceramics in art, students have learnt about clay, ceramics techniques and equipment. 
Students have made a pinch pot and are currently forming a mouse, using a carving technique, as well as moulding and 

joining.  

Learning in CAPA 
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Cowra High School’s Amazing Students 
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Cowra High School’s Amazing Students 

 

SCIENCE IN SUPPORT 
Omega students have been learning about Waves in Science. They used light boxes to 

investigate reflection and refraction using concave and convex shapes.  

 

 

Stage 4 Science  
Physical and Chemical Changes 
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TECHNOLOGY MANDATORY STUDENTS USING WOOD AS A MEDIUM TO DESIGN AND CREATE. 

All About The Learning Support Faculty 

Cowra High School’s Amazing Students 

 
  

  

  

This or That 

Sweet / Savoury- Savoury 

Cat / Dog- Dog 

Morning / Evening- Evening 

Camping / Beach- Camping 

Name: Diane Douglas 

My Role at school and what I do: I am a School Learning Support Officer (SLSO) 

here at Cowra High School, I work under the direction of the teacher to assist and 

support the students in mainstream classes. 

Tell us an interesting fact about yourself: I was a Travel Agent for 10 years and 

previously owned an agency here in town.  I got to visit some beautiful places, 

both in Australia and overseas. 

Your favourite quote: Life is what happens when you’re busy making other plans! 

Something that makes me happy: Making a difference in someone’s life, no 

matter how big or small. 

Something I’m proud of: My Children 

Something I’m improving on: Balancing my life; family, work and study 

I can’t live without: My Family 



 

 

LIKE US ON  

All Things Careers 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Virtual University, TAFE NSW and other tertiary institu-
tions open days are well underway at the moment. I 
highly recommend any student who is interested in ter-
tiary study take the opportunity to check out these 
events. 

Year 11 students are currently undertaking their learn-
ing & support/career interviews. This is an opportunity 
for students to take a moment to assess how they have 
adjusted to their senior studies, to check in with some 
of life’s ‘adulting’ needs such as USI, Tax file numbers, 
resumes etc along with taking a serious look at what 
they envision their future after school might look like. 
Students are reminded of what resources are available 
to them to assist them with these decisions. It’s really 
important that parents engage in a conversation with 
their senior student about their career plans as you are 
an important resource for your child and your support is 
valuable. 

Year 10 are currently completing the topic - ‘Future 
Successes’ in their PD classes where they are learn-
ing about themselves, how to career plan, create a 
resume and develop skills to investigate future career 
options. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Career planning is a life-long process so it is important 
that we lay a solid foundation for our students. 

Kind Regards 

Prue Williams 

Careers Adviser 

 

 

CAREERS – WHAT IS/ISN’T HAPPENING 2020 

  
Term 3… 
August/ September 2020 
University Virtual Open days 
www.uac.edu.au/future-applicants/open-days 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
  
 
  
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
Wednesday 23rd September 
TVET TAFE NSW last day for 2020 
  
Term 4… 
Wednesday 11th  November 
Orange Jobs Expo – Years 9, 10 & 11 
@ Orange Function Centre 
  
Wednesday 18th November 
Bathurst Jobs Expo – Years 9, 10 & 11 
@ Bathurst Memorial Entertainment Centre 
 

https://protect-au.mimecast.com/s/V2cHCMwGxOtlZ5mmswjmuk?domain=uac.edu.au
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Community News 


